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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

CROSS COUNTRY 
After a weather-related delay, we were thrilled to finally enjoy some sun and watch our students shine at the 
school cross country. With determination in their stride, they not only tackled the challenging, hilly course 
around the school grounds, but they also beat the nerves that surfaced at the start line. 
 
Congratulations to all the participants for their outstanding 
sportsmanship and perseverance. We couldn't be prouder of your 
efforts! You are all winners in our eyes and you all gained valuable 
participation points for your house.  The winning house will be 
announced once the numbers are crunched! 
 
All students who finished in the top ten of their age group will qualify to 
race at the District Cross Country which is scheduled to be held on 
Friday 2nd May.   

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Wed 9 Apr P&C AGM @ 5.00pm in the library 28-29 April Staff Development Days—NO students 

Fri 11 Apr Easter Raffle Draw @ 9.30am Wed 30 Apr STUDENTS RETURN FOR TERM 2 

Fri 11 Apr Easter Hat Parade @ 2.20pm Fri 2 May District Cross Country 

Fri 11 Apr LAST DAY OF TERM 1 Fri 9 May Pirate Day Dress Up 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 

P&C ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
We will be holding our Annual General Meeting for our P&C tonight at 5.00pm in our Library. We hope to see 
you there. Everyone is welcome. 
 

JUNIOR BASKETBALL HOOPS 
We would like to thank Open Arms Care and our P&C for their generous funding of four new custom made 
basketball hoops designed for our younger (and shorter) students to use. They have become quite popular! 
 

ABORIGINAL LANGUAGE TUTOR 
We are fortunate to have had Aunty Debbie Ballangarry each Thursday this term who has been working with 
K/1 Navy, 1/2 Red, 3/4 Blue and 5/6 Indigo to teach them Gumbaynggirr language. Our other four classes 
will get to engage in these cultural lessons next term. Welcome Aunty Debbie! 
 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY CHARTER 
This is just a reminder that it is crucial that when parents and community members are in and around school 
grounds, at school functions, on social media or discussing school matters, that interactions need to be 
respectful. Unacceptable and offensive behaviour has no place in our school community. This includes when 
speaking to staff and in meetings with other adults.  
 
Our children are constantly watching and learning from us and our interactions with others. Schools need to 
be a place where positive relationships are modelled, formed, and supported.  
 
Please read the School Community Charter that I have included in this week’s newsletter. 
 

PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled ‘Mind your language. How what you say creates your child’s 
mindset‘ which focuses on developing respectful relationships and reducing anxiety in our children. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, take care, 
Jane Martyn 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GARDEN CLUB NEWS – GROWING STRONGER EVERY DAY!  
We’ve had some exciting updates in the garden—and it’s all thanks to the amazing support from our school 
community! 
 
A huge thank you goes to Nick, one of our awesome Garden Club parents, 
who kindly sourced and installed a brand-new watering system for our shade 
house. This clever system is set on a timer, which means our seedlings will 
be happily watered—even on weekends and during school holidays! No 
more sad, thirsty plants—just thriving, healthy seedlings ready to grow! 
This fantastic improvement was made possible by last year’s P&C 
fundraising efforts—a big shoutout to our P&C for backing our fabulous 
Garden Club program and helping us keep things green and growing. 
 
We’ve also had a bit of a tidy-up around the garden area, with branches 
trimmed from the big trees nearby. Now we’re enjoying more sunshine and 
fresh air near the shed and pergola—perfect conditions for gardening fun! 
 
Term 2 Garden Club is going to be blooming amazing!  
 
To get ready, we’re holding a Working Bee on Tuesday 22nd April at 9am. If you can lend a hand, we’d 
love to see you there! For more info, please contact the school office and ask to speak to Laura, and don’t 
forget to keep an eye on our Facebook page for updates. 
 
Let’s get our hands dirty and grow something great together!  

GIRRWAWA 
KEEP ON GATHERING 

 

FRIDAY 9TH MAY @ 8.30AM 
FRIDAY 23RD MAY @ 8.30AM 
FRIDAY 6TH JUNE @ 8.30AM 
FRIDAY 20TH JUNE @ 8.30AM 

 
IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY. ALL WELCOME! 

 

NAIDOC WEEK:  30th June - 4th July 



 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

COLOUR FUN RUN 
Last year, the P&C hosted an incredible Colour Fun Run — a day 
many of us will remember as one of the highlights of 2024! Not only 
was it a fantastic celebration full of colour, energy and excitement, but 
it also raised an outstanding amount of money. These funds have 
helped the P&C continue their amazing support of our school, 
subsidising valuable resources for students and school. 
 
To top it off, we recently received a special trophy in recognition of the 
event's success. Mrs Martyn proudly presented it to our 2025 School 
Captains, Harper and Maddi, and it now stands proudly in the school 
office — a shining reminder of what we can achieve when our school 
community comes together. 
 
 

PSSA SOCCER KNOCKOUT COMPETITION 
On a fine Tuesday in the paradise that is Urunga, our PSSA Soccer teams headed down to the Urunga 
Recreation Grounds to play their round 1 matches against Bellingen PS. The girls were up first, many of 
whom were not regular soccer players. In spite of this, they put in a tremendous showing. With the score 
sitting at 0-0 at halftime, the game was on a knives edge. The girls came out in the second half and left 
everything on the field.  With just one sub they played hard for each other and were unlucky to go down  
2-0. 
 
The boys were up second, and it was a game for 
the ages. One that resembled, both in skill and 
intensity, more of a final than a round 1 match. 
With silky passing and calm heads, our boys 
pulled together and demonstrated that they are a 
very talented group of players and an amazing 
team, running away 4-2 winners. 
 
I am extremely proud of both teams, not only in 
regards to their effort with the ball, but the 
amazing sportsmanship and the manner in which 
they represented our school. 
Mr Narris - Soccer Coach 
 



 

 

SCHOOL ANZAC CEREMONY 
We held our annual ANZAC ceremony on Monday as 
ANZAC Day falls in the school holidays again this year.  Our 
school leaders spoke very well and ran the assembly very 
smoothly.   
 
We were honoured to have both Barb and John Piggott join 
us from the Urunga RSL Sub-Branch.  Barb spoke about the 
significance and history of the ANZAC spirit and explained 
about various traditions that are observed on ANZAC Day. 
These include the dawn service, the gun fire breakfast, 
ANZAC march and wreath laying, the specifics of which side 
medals are worn on as well as the history behind ANZAC 
day biscuit. 
 
Mrs Prior read The Ode and each class laid a wreath in remembrance.  All in attendance turned to face 
east and our flag pole as the last post played. Our flag bearers raised the flags as the Rouse played. 

ANZAC DAY MARCH 
As in previous years, our school will also be proudly marching in the community ANZAC Day March during 
the holidays. We hope many of you are able to join us and march to commemorate this special day.  Our 
school leaders will also be playing a part in the ceremony at the Cenotaph at 11am on 25th April.  Further 
details about the march will be sent out by the end of this week.  
 

TERM 1 PBL REWARD DAY 
Last Friday, our entire school came together for a fantastic Reward Afternoon, celebrating the amazing 
efforts of all our students in being safe, respectful, and responsible learners throughout the term.  
Students had the chance to relax and enjoy one of three exciting movie options, topped off with a 
refreshing icy-pole treat! 
 
A huge well done to all our incredible learners — we’re so proud of the positive choices you’ve made. 
Keep up the great work! 



 

 

DISTRICT NETBALL TRIALS 
Six of our keen netballers travelled to 
Macksville on Monday to trial for the girls 
district netball team.   
 
They all had some good court time and 
played well against some very tough 
competition on what was an extremely hot 
morning.   
 
Congratulations to Harper Kedzlie who was 
named in the district team.  She will now 
continue on to the Mid North Coast Trials 
next term.  Well done to the other five girls as 
well who gave it their best on the day and 
enjoyed the challenge. 

 
EASTER RAFFLE 
The Easter Raffle will be drawn this Friday 
morning!  You can still buy and sell tickets and 
drop them into the school office before Friday 
morning.   
 
We are all looking forward to the arrival of the 
Easter Bunny. 
 

PIRATE DAY 
Ahoy me hearties, Arrrr you ready for Pirate 
Day?  After ye have all had yer holidays, ye will 
‘ave to come to school in yer pirate garb.   
 
On Friday 9th May, (Term 2, Week 2) we will be 
helping to raise awareness for Kids Brain Cancer 
Research by joining in on Pirate Day.   
 
Pirate Day is an annual national day of dressing 
up to raise awareness for childhood brain cancer 
research.  We can't wait to see your pirate 
inspired outfits. 
Pirate Queen Kyle 



 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 9 and 10, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

• Max 

• Reuben 

• Katey 

• Zak 

• Theo 

• Zara 

• Leo 

• Aaliyah 

• Brody 

• Cara 

• Jaylen 

• Theo 

• Skye 

• Tully 

• Isabella 

• Laila 



 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL CLASS OF THE WEEK 
At Urunga Public School, we take pride in promoting our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
values of being Safe, Respectful, and Responsible. Each week, we recognise a PBL Class of the 
Week—a class that has demonstrated these values as a team throughout the week. 
The selected class enjoys a special visit from Percy, our PBL mascot, who spends the week 
learning alongside them. Teachers also reward their class in their own unique way to celebrate their 
efforts. 
 
Choosing a class each week is never easy, as all of our students consistently show positive 
behaviour and teamwork. Congratulations to all our students for their ongoing commitment to 
making Urunga Public School a safe, respectful, and responsible learning environment! 

 

 

 Week 10 

 K/1 Navy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 11 

K Lime 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 


